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Denver Mayor Mike Johnston is proposing $45 million in cuts to the city budget to fund a 

migrants response program the city projects will cost $90 million through 2024.  

 

The proposed cuts come 

from all over the city’s 

departments and offices. 

The largest share, over 

$17 million, however, 

comes from cuts to public 

safety. Johnston is 

proposing $8.4 million cut 

from the Denver Police 

Department budget, $3.9 

million from the Denver 

sheriff, $2.5 million from 

the Denver Fire 

Department, and $2.2 

million from the 

Department of Public 

Safety budget. (Figure 1). 

 

The police cuts evaporate 

a previously budgeted 

plan to add new police 

recruits, cutting more 

than the city had been 

planning to spend on 

additional recruitment. 

"We know Denver has 

seen historic increases in 

crime and residents are 

frustrated that law 

enforcement doesn’t have 

the capacity to respond to 

the volume of 911 calls,” 

according to a city budget 

report. “That is why we 

are making an $8.2 

million investment to add 

167 new police recruits to 

our force in 2024." 
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Cuts come in an era wherein DPD’s budget has grown slowly relative to other city departments. 

Between 2013 and 2021, the Denver Police Department’s budget grew at the fourth-slowest 

rate among department budgets (Figure 2). 

 
Figure 2 

 
 

Previous CSI reports have tracked Denver’s crime data.  

 

According to the latest FBI data, Denver ranks high for crime among 226 cities with populations 

over 100,000. It ranks in the top 10% in seven of the ten crime categories - 3rd in property 

crime, 4th in motor vehicle thefts, and 20th in both aggravated assault and overall violent crime. 

 

To date, the city has spent an estimated $64 million in migrant response. It spent roughly $40 

million in 2023 and estimates it will spend $90 million in 2024 for a total of $130 million to 

date. 

 

At the spending levels of the last two years, the city’s response to migrants amounts to the 

Denver budget for an entire department, albeit a small one. It is roughly half the Denver Police 

Department’s budget. In 2024, the Denver Department of Community Development has a 

proposed budget of $114 million (Figure 3).  
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Figure 3 

 

This does not include the spending from other government, private, and non-profit 

organizations, which previous CSI reports have estimated at $170 million for the Denver metro 

area.  

This is confirmed from actual dollars from the state government. Gov. Jared Polis signed a bill 

on April 18 that gave $24 million in state funding to patch up a funding shortfall among the 

Colorado public school districts. Districts have absorbed several thousand migrant students 

since December 2022, many of whom were matriculated after the October 2023 count date that 

determines annual state funding.  
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